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Gayle Jordan-Randolph, Deputy Secretary, DHMH
RE:  

Responses to Ambulatory Grant Funding Issue
DATE:

November 23, 2015
_________________________________________________________________________
Dear Health Officers,
Thank you for your thoughtful questions.  We provided answers to each question in an attempt to be as clear as possible.  Please note that a memo was released from my office on November 10, 2015 explaining the decision and includes local health officer representatives that will continue to advise the Department through this defining what services are affected.  That memo is enclosed for your reference.  In addition, the Behavioral Health Administration (BHA) has formed a workgroup, which will help advise the Department as this process moves forward.
Grant-related questions and answers:
1.  Q.  What grant funding will continue to be provided directly from BHA to local health departments (LHD) (not through ValueOptions) – please specify name AND whether current FY award amount is planned to be the same, lower or higher? 
A. Below is a list of all grant funding provided from BHA and a brief description of how the funds will be allocated as of FY17.
· STOP grant   
These funds will be removed from the jurisdiction’s budget and will be made available via competitive bidding process for FY17.  
· Sexual Health in Recovery
These funds are not awarded to LHDs from the BHA through the grants process.
· Care Coordination – and will there be a change in what is reimbursed and the reimbursement rate?
No Changes
· Recovery – general
No changes
· Recovery – adolescents
No changes
· Temporary Cash Assistance (TCA)
No changes
· Buprenorphine Initiative
No changes
· Drug Court
We have been in discussions with Office of Problem Solving Courts (OPSC) about cost offsets for non-reimbursable services (attendance at court hearings, etc.).  Drug Court funds (both from BHA and OPSC) will be given to the jurisdiction to determine how to best disseminate funding for these services.  For example, a jurisdiction may want to identify a limited number of providers so the funds can be centralized with those providers for maximum impact on non-reimbursable services.  Based on data provided by the OPSC, funding may be adjusted to more accurately allocate funds based on the need in each jurisdiction.  But the grant funds cannot be used to provide/purchase ambulatory services.
· Cigarette Restitution Fund
Funds from the Cigarette Restitution Fund (like Federal Block Grant funds and State general funds) are used to purchase a variety of services.  If these funds supported ambulatory services, they will be removed from the budget 
· Opioid Misuse Prevention Program
No changes
· Alcohol Prevention Initiative
No changes
· OENDP (Overdose Education and Naloxone Distribution Program)
Funding for OENDP is variable each year and dependent upon funds available.  These funds will not be removed from the local jurisdiction’s grant award.
· Local Addiction Authority – and will there be a specific carve out or grant for administrative functions?
Yes, the intent is that a funding amount will be identified for administrative functions.  The workgroup will address this issue.
· Local Alcohol and Drug Abuse Council Activities (currently $5,000)  
No changes 
2.   Q.  Please confirm that outpatient treatment grant funds will be eliminated for Levels I, II and OMT.  How will the funding cut be determined for each jurisdiction since funds for outpatient services are used differently by jurisdiction?
A. Funding supporting ambulatory services will be moved to the ASO.  This includes funding for: assessments, Level 1, Level 2.1, Ambulatory Detox, and Methadone Treatment Programs.  Please see the November 10th memo for additional information.
3.   Q.  Will halfway house services currently funded out of treatment grants to LHDs be transferred to VO and/or be considered “residential” and still funded as a pass through from the LHD?
A. Only funding supporting ambulatory services is being removed from the grant awards to LHDs in FY16.  Please see the November 10th memo for additional information.
Medicaid-related questions and answers:
1.   Q:  This discussion about grant reductions should also include a discussion about Medicaid reimbursement rates since the grant funds will be shifted there.
A. Grant funds for ambulatory services will be managed by ValueOptions, just as Medicaid funds supporting these same services are managed.  However, the grant funds are not being shifted to Medicaid.  BHA retains authority over and responsibility for the grant funds.
2.   Q.  Will Medicaid reimbursement be made retroactive for substance abuse (SA) treatment (including intensive outpatient) and for what time period?  At this time, the "gap" in coverage must be covered by grant funding.
A. There is currently a retroactive payment made for someone who is approved for Medicaid.  This will not change.  Grant funds are intended to cover the time period when someone is uninsured.  Currently, because there is retroactive reimbursement, the treatment program must be very careful to not double bill for the same time period.  This problem is resolved by having ValueOptions manage the both medical assistance and grant funds for the same services.
4.   Q.  What is the progress on unbundling the OMT service Medicaid rate?
A. Medicaid and BHA are in active discussions, and Medicaid has involved OTPs in their discussions, around unbundling the OMT service Medicaid rate.  Medicaid must make changes to the State Plan and its regulations.  Based on the work flow required, the Department is anticipating a release between spring and summer of 2016.  
5.  Q.  What discussions/progress has there been on increasing SA reimbursement rates for all levels of care?
A. At this time, there are no discussions on increasing SA reimbursement rates.
6.  Q.  Is it true that Medicaid will no longer cover the office visit and the prescription for Suboxone prescribed by out-of-network providers?
A. The Affordable Care Act requires States to deny payment for medications prescribed to a Medicaid patient by a non-participating prescriber.  A prescriber for Medicaid patients must be an approved Medicaid Prescriber for the patient’s prescription costs to be covered.   At this time, there is not an effective date for this change in policy.  However, the Department is working to enroll Prescribers this would impact and at the time of the change, will notify patients if they are receiving prescriptions from a non-enrolled prescriber.  
7. 
Q.  What is the plan for requiring accreditation– has a decision been made about an effective date and if not, is there an expected decision date?  This impacts not only LHDs but also the fragile community provider network.
A. The proposed regulations that require accreditation as part of the licensing process have been posted for formal comment.  They will remain posted until November 30, 2015.  The regulations identify effective dates although these dates will be pushed back due to delays in getting the regulations posted.  The intent is to provide an 18-month time period between effective date of the regulations and date when providers must apply for a license with proof of accreditation.  Final effective dates will be made public once the formal comments have been processed.
8.  Q.  Can Substance Abuse Treatment Collections dollars be carried over to the next fiscal year?
A. Administrative, non-restricted general funds can be rolled over to the next year.  A formal spending plan for the unspent funds must be submitted and be approved by the BHA Executive Director.
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